

Virginia MIRC< vamirc@mirc.virginia.gov>

Oppose Expansion of Medicaid in Virginia

1 message

robert gasser<

Mon, Oct 7, 2013 at 11:38 PM

To: vamirc@mirc.virginia.gov

scan0002.pdf 372K

Dear MIRC,

Please note that I **oppose** the expansion of medicaid in the state of Virginia. We all know that if Virginia accepts this money from the federal government, there are strings attached. Eventually the burden for expanding this program will rest on the shoulders of the state of Virginia taxpayer.

The medicaid program is already seen a decrease in providers that are willing to provide care. The care provider is the lowest bidder and deliver substandard care. Thus the outcomes are worse. I have seen this due to the fact I am in the healthcare field.

Believe me the Virginia taxpayer will be burdened very soon as the new healthcare law unfolds. The taxpayer will be burdened with the cost of that program. The federal government will be collecting \$\$ from the Virginia taxpayer. How can the state of Virginia consider further burden on its citizens??

Respectfully,

Susan Gasser